Texas Master Naturalist -- El Camino Real Chapter

Executive Board Meeting – Jan 4, 2011 -- Paula Engelhardt’s Home

Call to Order:  11:30am

Adjourn:  1:30pm
Attendees:  Katherine Bedrich; Dorothy Mayer; Paula Engelhardt
Officer Notebooks – Katherine is making list of officer’s duties to get done when officers change.  All are encouraged to add notes to their books to help new officers coming in.

Committee Expenses – Committee Chairs are asked to turn in 2010 expense reports as soon as possible.
Volunteer and Advanced Training Protocols --  Plans to revisit this at next board mtg.  If volunteer outside of county or doing something on own land, must do post-education or report to our chapter about the project to be allowed to count the hours.  Bring back and share with our chapter or use for educ/outreach in our area.  Consult “Volunteer Service Requirements and Guidelines” section of the “Chapter Management Guidelines” from TMN website.  Recommend sending this to chapter membership.
Treasurer’s Report – Dorothy Mayer -- monthly report to go on website as well as hard copy to be created.   2010 Audit pending.

Communications – Katherine will ask Don and Anne Barr to help others learn how to manage the website for backup.
Projects – We have a list of current projects going on within chapter – want to get it updated and post on website, e.g. Adopt-a-Highway, Mussel Watch, Bats and Bridges Survey. 
Also plan to list TPWD Nature Trackers projects that can be downloaded by individuals on their own if interested.
Nature Festival – Katherine has preliminary flyer made up.  Meeting Jan 13th at Sue Taylor’s house.  All going well.
Certificates of Appreciation – Katherine has issued certificates to Gause ISD; Beverly Renner; Rockdale General Store; Collier and Peggy Perry.  Dragonfly Friendship Pins went to Beverly Renner and Peggy Perry.  TX Master Naturalist Caps went to Collier Perry and Ray. 
Proper Use of Master Naturalist and Chapter Name -- Katherine gave handout re: this and encourages board members to be careful about proper use of “Master Naturalist” and chapter name.
Use of Weekly Announcements – Members need to contact Paul Unger – please spread the word and encourage people to send info to Paul, rather than to Katherine or others.
Miscellaneous – Extension office file cabinet needs to be cleaned out – Katherine will send email to ask for help with this.

Bylaws – good for now – no need to update yet.

Want to send questionnaire to recent MN training class for feedback on what worked well and what didn’t.  Katherine will send preliminary copy to officers for input prior to sending it out.

Secretary – Paula Engelhardt – In addition to the official minutes for the website, Paula will start publishing a synopsis paragraph of chapter (and board) meetings after the event.  Shared nature experiences, updates on NF and other upcoming events and projects will be mentioned.  Goal is to personalize the information a little more and increase interest for members.  This will go out in the weekly ECRMN update.  

Paula will also write articles for newspapers and the Extension newsletter occasionally to update the public on what the chapter is doing.
Committee Chairs:

Membership – Cindy Bolch – Would like for Cindy to send out a monthly reminder to the membership to get their volunteer hours in on a monthly basis.  Will look at her sending the “Volunteer Service Requirements and Guidelines” out with this request in order to assist members with reporting hours appropriately.
Advanced Training – Melanie Reed – Katherine will meet with Melanie to update her on AT committee operation.

Communications – Don Travis -- May change Newsletter publication to 3 times per year as it is difficult to get one out in January.
Training Class 2011 – If someone steps up to chair, we may have a class. 
“The Nature of Milam County” project – It is growing and going well.  Katherine is receiving pages and has an increased number of people working on it. 

Adjourn:  1:30pm

